	[image: image1.png]



	CITY OF

FORT LAUDERDALE

POLICE DEPARTMENT

PRESS RELEASE
	

	Detective Katherine Collins
Public Information Office

(954) 828-5548
KCollins@fortlauderdale.gov
	
	August 19, 2010

	
	TRAFFIC CRASH 
	


The Fort Lauderdale Police Department’s Traffic Homicide Unit is investigating a traffic crash that occurred in the 4300 block of North Federal Highway yesterday, August 18, 2010, around 2:40pm.

Investigators learned that Woneta Mayhue, 78, a Fort Lauderdale resident, was driving a 2007 Cadillac north in the 4300 block of North Federal Highway.  A 2007 Toyota Camry, operated by Fort Lauderdale resident Delmar Hendrickson, 80, was traveling south in the 4300 block of North Federal Highway and turned left in front of Mayhue.  The vehicles collided and both drivers were trauma alerted to Broward General Medical Center.   Hendrickson sustained life-threatening injuries. 
Anyone with information regarding this crash is encouraged to contact Investigator Cindy Love at 954-828-5755.
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